# January 2024 Director of Student Services Board Report

#### Custodial

- First Snow Day on 1/19. Our custodians and maintenance staff started early and did a great job of getting our campus clean
- Looking to replace one of the walk behind scrubbers this summer.

#### Maintenance

- Repairs to DHS hallway floor are happening this week after the plumbing repair.
- Basic maintenance and upkeep on heating units
- Stage Curtain at Lincoln was replaced this week

#### **Project One**

- Bid documents will be sent out on Friday if approved at January Board Meeting
- Repair work was done to a sewer line under the old API building

## **School Safety**

- Threat Assessment training was conducted on Jan. 24th

## **Transportation**

- All busses are repaired and currently in use.
- We are expected to receive our new bus sometime in February.
- A 2<sup>nd</sup> new bus was ordered with ESSER Funds. This bus cost \$159,310
- We had 23 athletic events and 9 instructional trips in the month of December.

# Student Attendance/DPP

- Enrollment as of 1/18 was 784 414 at LES and 370 at DHS.
- Attendance percentage through 1/18 –LES 94.33% DHS 90.95% District 92.74%
- Attendance last year at this time: LES 92.93% DHS 90.46% District 91.76%
- We had 8 Enrollments and 4 withdrawals the month of December